
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 20 September 2007 

6. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 The following correspondence was tabled: 
 
 ● Email from Graham Condon to John and Jenny Tait, and the Tait's letters of 9 August and 

9 July 2007 regarding Paparoa Street Development  
 ● Email of 6 August from Megan Blair, 5 August from Redwood Residents Association, and the 

Chairperson's response regarding Prestons Road Speed Survey 
 ● Copy of a letter from Tim Barnett MP to the Chief Executive regarding the Edgeware Road 

tragedy 
 ● Complaint from MaryAnn Butterfield over approval given for the development of a 

neighbourhood bar in the St Albans/Edgeware area. 
 ● Email from Jacinda Shirley re traffic speed concerns in Roosevelt Avenue, copy of a letter to 

the General Manager Capital Programming and MetroCount Traffic data 
 ● Copy of a letter from the Traffic Engineer - Community City Group to residents of the Innes 

Road (Kensington Avenue to Mahars Road) area 
 ● White Elephant Trust – Information 
 ● Email from John Cavanagh to Graham Condon suggesting that a yellow no parking line be 

installed on the north side curb across to the end of the Willowview/Riverwood intersection. 
 ● Email from the Chairperson, copying an email from Bill May to Andy Waugh about traffic safety 

concerns around the New World supermarket area, Bishopdale Mall 
 ● Tabled document from Consultation leader – Greenspace, Mary Hay, showing the proposed 

consultation landscape plan for Seafield Park 
 
 The Board resolved to accept the late correspondence from John Cavanagh, Bill May and Mary Hay. 
 
 The Board received the correspondence and requested that it be acknowledged and forwarded to the 

appropriate staff for response where appropriate.  
 
 The Board resolved to grant approval for the landscape plan for Seafield Park to be released for 

public consultation. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


